
 

 

CHURCH CALENDAR  

DECEMBER 2013 ï JANUARY 2014 

Items for the FebruaryðMarch Newsletter should be emailed or given to 
Christine Gibbons by Sunday  12 January (christine.gibbons@building-
bridges.co.uk). 

United Reformed Church, 
Fleet 

Newsletter 

Kings Road, Fleet, Hampshire,  
GU51 3AF 

www.fleet.urc.org.uk 
 

Tel: 01252 623629 (ansaphone) 
Email: admin@fleeturc.org.uk 

December 2013 - January 2014 

December 

1st   1st Sunday in Advent  
 10 am  Family Worship & Parade with Gift Service, led by Revd Ruth Dillon 

 6.30 pm Evening Worship & Holy Communion led by Revd Ruth Dillon 

4th 8 pm  Elders Meeting 

8th   2nd Sunday in Advent 
 10 am  Family Worship led by Mr Pay, followed by Church lunch 

15th   3rd Sunday in Advent 
 10 am  Family  Worship & Holy Communion led by Revd Ruth Dillon 

19th 7.30 pm Blue Christmas service (see page 5) 

21st 10 am-4 pm Church open for making Christingles 

22nd   4th Sunday in Advent 
 10 am  Family Worship led by Revd Iain Stewart 

 6.00 pm Carol Service and Christingle led by Revd Ruth Dillon 

25th   Christmas Day 
 10 am  Family Worship led by Mrs Helen Everard 

29th 10 am  Family Worship led by Revd John Whitton 

January 

5th 10 am  Family Worship led by Revd Ruth Dillon 

 6.30 pm Evening Worship & Holy Communion led by Revd Ruth Dillon 

8th 8 pm  Elders Meeting 

12th 10 am  Family Worship led by Mr Paul Murphy 

18thð25th  Week of Prayer for Christian Unity  

19th 10 am  Family  Worship & Holy Communion, with Induction of Elders, 
   led by Revd Ruth Dillon 

24th 7.30 pm Burns Night Supper 

26th 10 am  Family Worship led by Revd Iain Stewart 

27th 2ð4 pm Faith & Development Programme - 
   óSearching the Scriptures through Different Eyesô 



 

 

 
Minister:   Revd Ruth Dillon , 01252 625238 
    revrdillon@btinternet.com 
 
Secretary:   Moray Henderson , 01252 659569 

    moray.henderson@ntlworld.com 
 
Assistant   Margaret Armes , 01252 650994 
Administrator:  b.armes@ntlworld.com 
 
Treasurer:   John Gibbons , 01252 614200 

    jmgibbons@hotmail.com 
 
Hall Bookings:  Brian Armes , 01252 650994 

    b.armes@ntlworld.com 

CONTACTS 

SUNDAY WORSHIP 

10 am:  Family Worship 
Holy Communion usually on third Sunday of month 

First Sunday only: 6.30 pm Holy Communion 

REGULAR WEEKLY ACTIVITIES  

Early Years Group:   ) Sundays, 10 am        
Loaves and Fishes:  )  

    
House Group:  Mondays, 10 am (at 35 Frere Ave, Fleet) 

 
Toddlers Group:  Tuesdays, 9.45 am; Fridays, 9.45 am 

 
Pilots:   Tuesdays, 4-5 pm      
 
Coffee Morning:  Thursdays, 10ï11.30 am 

 
Under the umbrella of the United Reformed Church, Brownie and 

Rainbow Units meet each week during school term. 

Further details of all these activities are available from the  
Church Office, from the Church Secretary, or on our website. 
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FROM THE MANSE 

Dear Friends 

Have you bought your Christmas cards yet?  Some 
of you may have started writing, and even posted 
your Christmas cards. If you havenôt, then you had 
better get a move on if you want to ensure that they 
will be delivered before Christmas Day. 

Yet, even when you have posted the last one, you 
can just about guarantee an unexpected card will 

arrive from someone you had completely forgotten about.  Embarrassing, 
isnôt it?! 

That person, though, may not be the only one you forgot about; for there is 
someone else we all too often overlook, and that, astonishingly, is Jesus 
himself!  We may sing about him, read about him, and hear about him time 
and again, yet fail actually to stop and meet him.  We can be so busy with 
our festivals, even our carol services and celebrations, that we miss the 
personal encounter that Christmas offers. 

Instead of offering a welcome, the doors of our lives are firmly barred.  
Instead of going in heart and mind to Bethlehem, we stay wrapped up in 
our own little world. 

Instead of receiving the greatest gift ever offered to humankind, we find 
ourselves asking why it hasnôt quite felt like Christmas. 

Donôt let this happen to you! 

As the great festival draws near, let us not forget Godôs greatest gift to us, 
for God came to earth in human form as a baby, and his name was Jesus. 

Whatever else, donôt forget the one who Christmas is ultimately about, and 
donôt forget to respond to him. 

Let us open our hearts to welcome the Living Christ into our lives, and so 
rejoice in his love, not just at Christmas time, but always. 

óO holy Child of Bethlehem, be born in us today.ô 

Hannah, William and I send you all Christmas Greetings, and wish you all 
the best in the coming year. 

Christmas blessings to you all during this festive season. 

Ruth 
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FAITH AND DEVELOPMENT GROUP  

An Advent Quiet Day will be held at Beacon Hill 
URC, for all those wanting to focus on Advent.  
The theme is ôWaiting for the Birthô.   

The day will start and finish with a short act of 
worship, and there will be  quiet reflections and 
creative activities.  

Cost is £5, and lunch and refreshments are included. 

YOUNG PEOPLEôS SUNDAY GROUPS: 

Since 1990, more than 100 million boys and girls in over 
130 countries have experienced God's love through the 
power of simple shoe box gifts from Operation Christmas 
Child.  Samaritan's Purse works with local churches and 
ministry partners to deliver the gifts. 

Last year our Pilots group completed several shoe boxes to send to needy 
children, and this year the whole church was involved, with our young 
people coordinating the efforts.  They had great fun assembling the boxes, 
and also shopping for items with money given by the congregation.  A total 
of 33 boxes were sent from our church, with money accompanying them to 
pay for transportation costs. 

On Sunday 3 November Jill Bunch came from Fleet Methodist Church to 
tell us more about the project and to receive all the boxes. (See the photo 
on the front cover.) They will be taken to a local collection point, then 
transported by land to the receiving countries so that children can open 
them on Christmas Day. 

Bee Griffiths & Maureen Coney 

(1)  OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD  

What is a Blue Christmas?  

Cries of ñMerry Christmas!ò and non-stop carolling contrast with the feelings of 
many people at this time of the year.  For those suffering from the recent or 
impending death of loved ones, dealing with recent separation or divorce, 
struggling to find employment, or facing depression or family crisis, this can be a 
very isolated and dreary time.  Every greeting and every song reminds the grief-
stricken how unhappy life is at this moment. 

We recognise that a lot of the Christmas celebrations do not meet everyoneôs 
needs.  To fill this gap we are offering Blue Christmas: A Service of Hope and 
Healing for the Holiday Season.  People who are not having a very merry 
Christmas, and friends who support them, are invited to come and sit with one 
another in a liturgy that speaks of the love of God for the grieving.  There will be 
an opportunity for individual prayer with Ruth, our Minister, at this service. 

BLUE CHRISTMAS SERVICE  

A Reflective Service of Hope and 

Healing for the Holiday Season  

For those suffering from recent loss 
through death, divorce, separation, 

unemployment, depression 

Thursday 19 December, 7.30 pm, 

at Fleet URC  

There will be no meeting in December.  The next Faith and Development 
group will be on Monday 27 January at 2 pm , and the topic will be: 

Searching the scriptures through different óeyesô 

Seasonôs Greetings to you all! 

Ruth 

Monday 25 November, 2 pm at Fleet URC  

In the lead up to Advent and Christmas we will be 
exploring the óVirgin Birthô, and asking questions: 

¶ Did it really happen? 

¶ Was Bethlehem really the town that Jesus was born? 

¶ How does the Christmas story influence our lives 
today? 

Saturday, 30 November, 10 am ð4 pm at Beacon Hill URC  

ITôS OFFICIALðWEôRE A CHILD 

FRIENDLY CHURCH!  

We are proud to announce that we have now 
been officially recognized as a Child Friendly 
Church! 

Moray Henderson, accompanied by three 
young people from our church, was 
presented with the Award at a meeting of 
Wessex Synod in November.  The Child 
Friendly Church scheme is nationally 
recognized, and acknowledges churches who 
can prove that they truly welcome and involve 
children. 

Congratulations to everyone who has worked so hard towards achieving 
this goal! 
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PRAYER FOR DECEMBER/JANUARY  

For Christians who are Catholic or Protestant, Christmas Day itself is the 
focus for prayer and celebration at Christmas time. 

Christians of the Orthodox Church (such as in Russia and Greece) have a 
quiet celebration on Christmas Day, but have the Epiphany (6 January) as 
their main day of prayer and celebration at Christmas time. 

Why is this? 

Orthodox Christians recall that the birth of 
Jesus was greeted by ordinary shepherds 
who recognised that he was the Son of 
God.  The birth was quiet and almost 
secret.  It wasnôt yet time to make public 
the news of the birth of the Son of God.  
And so Orthodox Christians tend to see 
Christmas Day mainly for personal 
commitment, in the manner of the shepherds. 

They celebrate more publicly on the Epiphanyðthe feast that recalls the 
wise men travelling to worship Jesus.  The birth of the Son of God is no 
longer a secret, and the wise men represent the people of all nations, 
searching for God. 

Whilst the shepherds were invited to a personal commitment, the wise men 
from afar represent a broadcasting of the Good Newsðthe Son of God has 
been born a human being.  The ósecretô is out!  Epiphany marks the ógoing 
publicô of the Good News that Jesus is present.   

The Epiphany represents a challenge and an invitation to all people to 
recognise who Jesus is. 

PRAYER 

Jesus, God-with-us,  
what gift shall we bring to you? 
The angels bring their son, 
the heavens bring their star, 
the shepherds bring their wonder, 
the animals give their manger, 
the wise men bring their gifts, 
and we human beings 
bring the Virgin-Mother. 
We bring our whole selves to you 
who have so fully and generously  
given yourself to us. 

Amen 

All the young people have been asked to design the Christmas 
card for the church again this year and, without giving too much 
away... it involves óChristmas lightsô. 

We had a lovely chat about what we put on Christmas trees and 
why, and then we chose the colour of our light and thought about 
the colour and how it could remind us of the true meaning of 
Christmas. 

Red reminds us of Godôs love, and how much God loves us that he 
sent Jesus to shed his blood to cover our sin.  We talk about blood 
when we take Communion. 

Yellow to us means warmth, like the sun, so we thought this meant 
Godôs love, and the hope Christ brings to us. 

Blue  reminds us of how we picture Mary, Jesusô mother, who is 
often shown dressed in blue.  It also reminds us of the sky that the 
star shone in to guide the Kings to Jesus. 

Green  reminds us of beautiful nature all around us, and also that 
we are growing in Christ and just beginning a wonderful life of 
believing in him. 

White  reminds us of the purity and holiness of Christ.  If we trust in 
him our sins will be washed as white as snow. 

Pink  made us think of the baby Jesus snuggled in his motherôs arms. 

Purple  is the colour of kings; also the cloak Jesus was given when 
he was crucified. 

Gold  reminds us of the present from one of the Kings. 

Silver  reminds us of our banner and the silver cup and coins 
Joseph used to trick his brothers.  Silver coins are mentioned a lot 
in the Bible. 

We also learned that one of the reasons Gold and Silver are 
mentioned a lot in the Bible is that there wasnôt a word for money in 
Hebrew, so they used to say Silver or Gold. 

We hope you will enjoy our Christmas card. 

When Jesus spoke again to the people he said, ñI am 
the Light of the World.  Whoever follows me will never 

walk in darkness, but will have the Light of Life.ò 

John 7:12 

Darrell Henderson and the Young People of our Church 

(2)  LOAVES AND FISHES  



 

 

OUR CHURCH FAMILY  

We have lots of good news to celebrate! 

We welcome to Godôs family Amilie May, baby 
daughter of Nikki and Thomas McGhie, who was 
baptised during morning service on 17 November.   

We are also delighted to hear of the safe arrival 
of Poppy May, a new granddaughter for Joanne 
and Eric Perry, and a niece for Grace Bagshaw.   

We send our love to the two babies, and 
congratulations to their parents and to both their 
families.  

During our December communion service we shall be receiving four new 
members.  Please keep in your prayers Margot Cooper, Tamyra Sherratt, 
and Alan and Evelyn Tyler, as we welcome them into membership. 

We also remember all those in our church family who are unwell at the 
moment, and send them our prayers and best wishes. 

If you have any item you would like to be included in our Church Family 
News, please let me know. 

Christine Gibbons 

8 

Saturday 2 November saw our Church buzzing with 
visitors to our sixth annual Gift and Craft Fair. 

The day started with a prayer from our Minister 
Ruth Dillon, who welcomed our stall holders.  Many 
of them we now consider as our friends, as they 
have attended year after year. 

There were many different craft stalls, with many 
selections of crafts and gifts, which is always a joy 
to see. 

The tea room was full of chatter and fellowship, with 
everyone enjoying homemade soup and cakes - 
and of course our famous bacon butties - all 

washed down with cups of coffee and tea! 

The 8th Fleet Brownies held a 'Guess the weight of the Christmas Cake' 
competition, and also a Christmas quiz that kept everyone guessing.  They 
very kindly donated all the proceeds to the Church. 

We thank everyone who attended, and hope to see you at our next Craft 
and Gift Fair, on Saturday 1 March 2014ðput it in the diary now! 

Darrell Henderson 

ANOTHER SUCCESSFUL CRAFT AND GIFT FAIR  
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THE YEARôS ROUND 

Cherry trees, all robed in white, 
Sway and shine in Aprilôs light; 
Wind has always been my friend 
But brings this flowering to an end: 
Oh, the bitter winds of May 
Sweeping petals from the spray! 

Spring gives way to summerôs sun, 
Holidays and seaside fun, 
Then to autumnôs golden blaze, 
Crown of all the nights and days, 
And winterôs landscape, black and white, 
At its heart the Christmas light. 
So on earth we learn to lose 
Joys as God and Nature choose. 
In death weôll find eternity: 
Flowers and fruit on the same tree 
And God, the author of all joy 
Will even more our praise employ. 

Sheila Durbin 

WEBSITE FOR DECEMBER/JANUARY  

www.retreats.org.uk 

A retreat is exactly what it sounds likeðthe chance 
to step aside from life for a while, to rest and just óbeô 
in a welcoming, peaceful place. 

Who goes on retreat?  

Retreats are for ordinary people at any time in their 
lives.  There are no expectations on anyone going on retreat, and you donôt 
need to be a churchgoer. 

Is a retreat right for you?  

Do you: 

Wish for some quiet time? 
Want a weekend to develop your interests? 
Long to know more about prayer? 
Need some time for reflection away from work or family? 
Want to deepen your spiritual life? 

Then a retreat might be just for you. 

Ruth 

Baptism of Amilie May McGhie 
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RIVERS OF LIVING WATER  

We have received the following news update from the 
Revd Alan Clarredge, sent to all his supporters: 

Thank you for your help.  Your response has been 
wonderful this year. We have well over a tonne of 
medical aid and filtration equipment ready to send to 
Zimbabwe. Donations of medical supplies and blankets 
for this year have now closed, and all financial donations will now be 
directed towards shipping costs, which will be quite high. 

The equipment should arrive on 15 December.  I will arrive on 8 January 
2014 to distribute, repair and train a local lad whom I will employ to work on 
the systems whilst I am in the UK. 

I would greatly value your prayers for the people, and appreciate your 
continued giving, which is absolutely vital to the work.  

God bless you. 

Alan Clarredge 

ANOTHER PILGRIMAGE OPPORTUNITY  

Wonderful!  Amazing!  Life Changing!  

These are some of the comments after our recent pilgrimage to the Holy 
Land.  We were even caught in a storm on the Lake!   

Many have asked me to organise another, so I 
haveðand I would be glad if you could join us.  
We shall be visiting Jerusalem, Bethlehem and 
Massada, floating in the Dead Sea, and going 
to the Jordan, Jericho, the Sea of Galilee, 
Nazareth, Caesarea, and many more places.   

We go on 17th February 2015, and return on 
the 26thða time when it will be cooler and 
quieter.   

To find out more, ring me.  I will be pleased to hear from you.  I do hope 
you can join us. 

Stephen Thornton (409494 or email: smthornton@ntlworld.com) 

PHILIPPINES DISASTER RELIEF  

In response to the Philippines Disaster, elders put the following proposals 
to Church Meeting on 17 November: 

First, that the proceeds of the cash offering in morning service on Sunday, 
24 November 2013 be donated to the Philippines Typhoon Appeal.  

Second, that the Church donate money to Fleet Rotary Club for the 
purchase of two ShelterBoxes to be sent to the Philippines. 

An open vote was taken and both proposals were passed unanimously. 

A cheque will therefore be sent to the Disaster Emergency Committee, who 
work through several charities, including Christian Aid.  If anyone wishes to 
Gift Aid their donation, Robert Maclean has envelopes with the appropriate 
óGift Aidô certificate for people who pay sufficient tax for the Gift Aid to be 
claimed. Both cash and cheques made payable to óFleet United Reformed 
Churchô are acceptable. 

ShelterBox is an established 
charity now recognised by 
the UN.  Each  ShelterBox 
contains a 10-man tent, 
sleeping bags, hygiene and 
basic medication supplies, 
plus water purification to 
supply clean water for 
several months. Each box/
tent is tagged and can be 
tracked by GPS to position 
its location anywhere in the 
world to an accuracy of 4 feet.  

Rotary International had disaster teams in place following the earlier 
earthquake, and have set up supply hubs with stocks of ShelterBoxes 
around the world. For instance Syrian refugees are supplied boxes from 
Dubai and the Philippines is fed from Australia and New Zealand.   

In the event, our Church will be sending three ShelterBoxes to the 
Philippines because a very generous donation has enabled us to provide 
an additional one. 

Moray Henderson & John Gibbons 

Contents of a ShelterBox:   www.shelterbox.org 

No props.  No costumes.  No professionals.  

Every incident in Markôs Gospel,  

in 90 minutes.  

Saturday 25 January & Sunday 26 January  

at the Church on the Heath 

Planned to mark the end of the Week of Prayer for Christian Unity, this will 
be a great opportunity to invite friends, family, neighbours and colleagues 

- whether they normally attend church or not. 

Helpers are still required.  Unusually, there is no commitment to weekly 
rehearsals leading up to the drama.  Rehearsals will start just 48 hours 
before the performance.  However some study of Markôs gospel will be 

needed beforehand. 

For more information, contact Jim Etherton (625578) 


